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AUGUST MEETING 
Sunday, Aug. 19, 2018, 2:00 p.m. 

Prescott Country Club Property  
Owners Building 

 1133 Old Chisolm Trail 
Dewey, AZ 86327 

Program 
Welcome Back, Distribute Yearbooks, 

Start Collecting Dues 
Speaker 

  Courtney Osterfelt, Launch Pad Teen 
Center 

Committees in Charge 
Finance and Arts & Music 

Jenda Ballard, Norma Bauer, Tasha 
Cheney, Ellen Close, Georgia Davidson, 

Pam Dickerson, Mary Ellen Dotson, 
Janeth Dow, Chris Fonoti, Cindy 

Franklin, Erin Harris, Helen McDowell, 
Joyce Moore, Linda Spellman, Carol 

Stafford, and Donna Stowell 
RSVP to Helen McDowell by  

Tues.,  Aug.  14 at 
928- 308-2317 or 

mcdowell_hr@yahoo.com 

DELTA KAPPA GAMMA
SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL FOR KEY WOMEN EDUCATORS

ETA CHAPTER
Dear DKG sisters! 

Here we are at the beginning of our school 
year and the first meeting of DKG.  Our 
summer has been active with a number of 
things.  In May we honored several of our 
members for their longevity.  Ora Beth 
Cesarini was the only one not able to attend, 
but I was able to deliver her plaque and a rose 
to her home.  She was most appreciative.  
Norma Bauer had her treasurer’s meeting on 
July 23rd at her home to devise the budget for 
2018/2019.  Besides myself and Norma there 

were 3 others: Carol Stafford, Janeth Dow, and Ellen Close.  We thank 
all who came – even from a distance.  And we particularly appreciate 
Norma who has been doing this function for quite a few years.   Then on 
Saturday, July 28th, we had our celebration of life for Wally Turner at her 
Sedona home.  There were quite a few from Prescott, Flagstaff, and 
Phoenix in attendance.  The remembrances were so well done including 
Linda Spellman’s memorial book.  It truly was a very special time for a 
very special lady. 

Now our initial meeting is at a different time than what we are 
accustomed.  Due to scheduling problems, we could not use the 
Community Center at StoneRidge nor could we schedule on our normal 
Saturday time slot.  Donna Stowell was a great ‘go-to’ person to get us 
into the POA room at Prescott Country Club.  It will be held on Sunday, 
August 19th at 2 p.m.  The refreshments will be provided by the Finance/ 
Arts and Music Committees.  I am very excited to have Courtney 
Osterfelt, director and founder of The Launch Pad, to be our speaker.  
Courtney was written up in the August/September 2017 issue of the 
Prescott Woman magazine and does amazing things for our teens.  I 
know her presentation will be inspiring for our organization. 

Joyce Moore, incoming DKG President

INSTALLMENT PLAN FOR DUES PAYMENT 
by Norma Bauer, Treasurer 

An “installment plan” for dues payment is available.  Any member 
who wishes to pay dues for 2018-2019 in increments rather than all at 
once may begin at any time with the total due no later than October 31.  
If no increase is made by DKG International or suggested by Eta’s 
finance committee, dues would remain at $81 for active members. 

AUGUST  & SEPTEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS 

Aug. 29           Cindy Franklin
Aug. 30           Pam Dickerson
Sept. 5           Maurilee Walker
Sept. 19           Linda Spellman,
Sept. 25           Bonnie Waterer
Sept. 27           Tashia Irvine

COLLABORATIVE 
CONNECTION HOURS 

Remember to email/call Pat Buckley 
with your monthly collaborative 

connection volunteer hours. 
hiram2173@msn.com or 928 821-2826TAYLOR HICKS WORK DAY:  Wed., Sept. 19

mailto:hiram2173@msn.com
mailto:hiram2173@msn.com
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Delta Kappa Gamma, Eta Chapter 
May 5, 2018 at the home of Wally Turner 

Program:  MATFORCE; Committee, Educational Excellence 

Present:  Sherry Alimi-Kent, Norma Bauer, Linda Cramer, Janeth Dow, Dorothy Eichbaum, Mary Fiebiger, Marilyn 
Jenkins, Helen McDowell, Joyce Moore, Barbara Scott, Mary Shenefield Linda Spellman, Donna Stowell, Wally 
Turner, and Veronica Wilson. 

Program:  Sherry A. introduced Nikki Rosson from MATFORCE (Meth Amphetamines Task Force).  The organization 
has expanded to all drugs and alcohol, working to raise awareness on substance abuse and drug prevention in Yavapai 
County.  Nikki, who is the Executive Assistant, does marketing and communications, conference planning, parenting 
education facilitator, drug prevention education in the schools (48,212 students have been reached), etc.  Her 
organization has 8 full time and 5 part time employees along with 200 active volunteers in the county.  There has been 
28,000 pounds of drugs collected in 12 drop-off locations since 2009.   Their board of directors include Sheila Polk, 
Yavapai County Attorney; Doug Bartosh; and Tim Carter, Yavapai County Superintendent.  The Executive Director is 
Marilee Fowler.      

There is a K-8 curriculum on drug education for teachers. MAT FORCE reaches the high school level through 
assemblies as well as on-line curriculum.  The intent is to fill the gap on drug education which includes art and video 
contests.  MATFORCE offers support for recovery through community coaching for those who were incarcerated.  This 
is helping to bring down the recidivism rate to less than 10%.  Nikki pointed out that mixing drugs (like marijuana and 
alcohol) increases the effects of both.  Additionally, MATFORCE has been instrumental in changing hospital policy on 
opioids from a potential 30 days’ supply to a 7 day supply.  This coalition is funded through state, federal and 
foundation grants.   

Business Meeting:  
1. Mary started the meeting with the Mission Statement after which the minutes were approved.  The Treasurer’s 

Report had not been sent out but we learned the Convention Boutique raised $580 + $40 donation + $100 for 
guest accommodations in Sherry A’s home.  We sang a rousing “Happy Birthday” to Norma.  Mary gave a 
heartfelt ‘thank you’ to all who helped her with her presidency and State Convention during the time of her 
hospitalization.   

  
 Then we honored 3 members for their longevity: 

a. Mary Shenefield for 25 years, received a 25 year pin. 
b. Dorothy Eichbaum for 40 years, received an Eta pin guard 
c. Veronica Wilson for 60 years, received a pendant. 
All three of these members were given a certificate and a rose.  Ora Beth Cesarini (45 years) will be honored at 
her home since she was unable to attend.  This is scheduled for May 20th. 

2. Convention News:  The Hospitality Room was quite a success because it was a larger venue, relaxing, and 
staffed with wonderful volunteers who provided a variety of refreshments.  Thank you to all. 

A new basket will be the Valentines’ Day Basket with the drawing to be held February 5th.  The raffle tickets 
were approved to be sold at $2/ticket or $5/3tickets. 

3. Yearbook:  All members need to review their personal information for Sherry Baca.  Members will be on the 
same committees unless they notify Sherry B. otherwise.  It is requested that committee chairs let people know 
well in advance of refreshment needs. 

4. Executive Board (tentative) meeting is set for June 21, Thursday at 9 a.m.  This meeting will be held if there is 
a need to confirm our meetings/programs for next year. 

The meeting was closed with the DKG Song. 
Respectfully submitted, Joyce Moore, Secretary 
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ETA CHAPTER SUMMARIES 
by Dorothy Eichbaum and Sherry Baca 

JOYCE MOORE: Her summer activities included having 2 
of her grands as over-night campers at Friendly Pines where 
she works in the sewing room and has each summer since 
2012.  They also went to Santa Fe for a cousin’s reunion and 
shopped in the Old Town area.  Very fun.  Her daughter 
Hilery is stationed at Bagram AFB in Afghanistan until the 
end of October.  Blessings and comfort to all our troops and 
personnel in foreign countries. 

HELEN MCDOWELL: She will be starting a new position 
with the Arizona State Schools for the Deaf and Blind as an 
Early Childhood Teacher for the Early Childhood and Family 
Education Program.  She is very excited about this new 
position even though it means she will work a longer year.  
This summer their family enjoyed a week long cruise to 
Alaska, enjoying stops in Ketchikan, the Tracy Arm Fjord, 
Juneau, Skagway, and Victoria, BC.  A highlight of the trip 
for them was the excursion to a musher’s camp and dog 
sledding. Below she sent a couple of pictures. 

PAT BUCKLEY:  Things are going better for her 
husband.  He had a liver transplant at the end of February 
and is finally doing well.  He is even driving again.  She 
thanks you for all the prayers and support ETA has given 
her and can’t wait to see everyone again. 

SHERRY ALIMI-KENT: Sherry and Steve traveled to 
Peru to attend a wedding of her former student in Cuzco.  
They hiked Macchu Picchu, the Sacred Valley and other 
sites near Cuzco.  Then they spent 10 days in Lima.  Two 
of those days they traveled south to Paracas to visit the 
"poor man's Galapago Islands” and to Nazca where they 
boarded a 6 passenger plane and saw the Nazca Lines, a 
bucket list item.   Also, they drove to Austin to spend 
time with Steve's son and put in irrigation at his new 
home.  They will go to Illinois in September for a couple 
of weeks to attend Sherry's 50th high school reunion, 
spend a week at a luxury condo on Lake Michigan and 
see the grandkids. 

BARBARA SCOTT:  She is still active in the Skull 
Valley Historical Society and remains a loyal volunteer 
with this group.  She also volunteers weekly at Saint 
Vincent de Paul.  This summer she went to Algodones, 
Mexico with her sister who had a dental appointment 
there - she reports it was beastly hot. She spent two days 
at the Arizona Grand Hotel in Tempe with her son and 
family celebrating her granddaughter’s 8th birthday. The 
hotel has a water park.  The  family also went to 
Legoland Discovery Center and Sealife. 
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Pam Dickerson in the center with her relatives.  From left to right:  Pam’s sister Shawn, 
Shawn’s daughter Monique, Pam’s niece Jessica, and Shawn’s daughter Jacqueline 

LINDA CRAMER:  She and Wayne took their teenage 
granddaughter to San Diego for a week.  She is from 
Omaha, so the beach was a major attraction. They also 
visited the zoo, Sea World, Balboa Park and a fascinating 
exhibit in the Museum of Man about cannibalism (no 
recipes included).	
  

PAM DICKERSON:  She traveled to Port Angeles in 
Washington state with her sister Shawn, Shawn’s 
daughters, Monique and Jacqueline, and Pam’s niece, 
Jessica.  They stayed at the Red Lion Hotel with a 
gorgeous view and got to see canoe races - had a 
wonderful time.  She provided a couple pictures below: 

BONNIE WATERER: They have put off travels for a few 
months because they have been busy moving this summer. 
They have their house up for sale and are now living in a 
Las Fuentes senior apartment.  They really like it there and 
know lots of people who live there like Marilyn Jenkins 
who Bonnie sees often now.  Earlier this month their son 
and husband and doggie drove over from LA to visit them 
for a few days.  They went over to Sedona with them and 
they really enjoyed that.   

MARY FIEBIGER: She didn't have a very eventful 
summer for travel etc., but did finally get to start her cardiac 
rehab. Removing the fluid from her left lung made all the 
difference in the world.  It was a pleasant surprise when she 
realized one of her therapists is Dorothy Kellerman's 
daughter-in-law, Karen.  She goes Monday, Wednesday, and 
Friday at Yavapai West.  It should be completed by mid-
September.  She has slowly started doing her volunteer 
work with St. Vincent de Paul and is looking forward to 
seeing everyone on the 19th.   

LINDA SPELLMAN:  She is finishing up her book with 
lots of great help.  Thanks!  Continuing blood pressure and 
respiratory problems - two doctors and her PA say she needs 
to destress and unclutter her life.  Basically, she is supposed 
to back out of groups or family situations that require her to 
follow through on a time schedule.  She can read the book 
for the book club, but can’t commit to being a hostess or 
going out if tired. Her PA  will be checking her calendar and 
talking with Phil to make sure she follows through about 
not following through.  That’s not been her style (as we all 
know), but scary things lately have her willing to comply. 
She says Hi to all…but is not sure when she’ll see you next.   
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SHERRY BACA:  She and Ed traveled to Washington to see 
their oldest daughter and got to visit Mount St. Helen’s.  On 
the way back they traveled the Pacific Coast highway with 
gorgeous views of the ocean, the rocky coast and the 
redwoods. They did travel over the Golden Gate Bridge in 
San Francisco on their way to Yosemite, but hated the 
horrible traffic jams in the city. On the way home they 
traveled the Tioga Pass road through Yosemite and down the 
east side of the mountains through Death Valley.  In July they 
went to Colorado to see their youngest daughter and help her 
with some home renovation projects.  They visited relatives 
on the way up and back but also got to tour a castle, Taos, Los 
Alamos, as well as several museums and pueblos in New 
Mexico. They just returned from a week long camping trip in 
the White Mountains with the grandkids.  See photos below. 

CHRIS FONOTI: In June she went to Oregon to see her 
sister and family including her niece and 1 year old great 
niece, Kyla.  Chris had her hair cut while she was up there.  
Over Labor Day she is going to Maine for a week to spend 
time with the other 7 people in her Bates College class 
who climbed Mt. Katahdin in 2016. This was a 3-day hike 
a few days before their 50th reunion.  They are having a 
mini-reunion at the mountain and all 8 of the climbers will 
be there.  Mt. Katahdin is the highest mountain in the state 
of Maine and is at the end of the Appalachian Trail. 

GEORGIA DAVIDSON: Please keep Georgia and family 
in your prayers.  Her husband, Mike, has been in the 
hospital in Banner Thunderbird Medical Center for 20 days 
now.  He has three areas of concern:  lungs, feet, and 
abdomen.  The major focus now is his abdomen.  A colon 
leak spread toxins and the doctors are trying to clear up the 
infections.  He is scheduled to have a second surgery on 
August 3.  Prayers are requested. 

SELBY FERRIS:  We are very sad to say that Selby has 
moved to the Valley and is no longer living in Prescott or 
teaching at Sacred Heart School.  Pam Dickerson reports 
that Selby is now teaching at Basis in Phoenix. We will 
share her new contact information when we get it. 

KRIS FOSTER:  In June, she and her husband spent 3 
weeks in Colorado, camping near Aspen and Woodland 
Park, then visiting their daughter in Colorado Springs. 
They will leave on August 6 for Seattle, where they will 
visit her sister. From there they will be cruising to Alaska 
with Richard’s cousins from New York and Maryland. In 
between they have had fun times with their kids and 
grandkids in Cottonwood. 

DOROTHY EICHBAUM: Her 7-year-old grandson was 
here visiting in July from Lake Havasu City and got to 
march with the exceptional students at the Diamondback’s 
game in Phoenix.  She said he was beyond excited!  
Recently she and Veronica went to see Mama Mia part 2 
and enjoyed the wonderful music. 

MARY ELLEN DOTSON: She and her husband enjoyed 
a month’s trip to Spain and a cruise on the Mediterranean 
Sea to Italy, Monaco, France and ended in Barcelona, 
Spain.  Ten days after returning home, his mother died at 
age 102.  They flew to Florida for the funeral with their 
son.  That was June and July.  In August they went to 
Pinetop and in September will be going to Flagstaff.  She 
reports they are traveling like crazy while they are still in 
relatively good health. 

MARILYN JENKINS:  On August 11, she and a friend 
from Las Fuentes will be going to Vancouver and taking 
the Rocky Mountain train through Canada for a week 
ending in Calgary.  She is very excited about this trip and 
we look forward to hearing all about it.
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NORMA BAUER: Two trips were highlights of this 
summer’s school break for Norma Bauer.  In June she and 
her sister Nancy traveled to the Midwest to see the places 
where their parents started life.  First was Spencer, Iowa 
where their mother grew up. There were side trips to her 
birthplace, the tiny town of Ringsted, and Lake Okoboji 
where her family vacationed. A drive across most of Iowa 
and a portion of Wisconsin took them to their father’s birth 
town of Neenah, near Lake Winnebago.  Although their 
father was there only a few years, their grandmother lived 
there until her mid-30’s.  Because of Nancy’s research, they 
were able to go to the specific neighborhoods in both cities 
and even find exact addresses of where parents and 
grandparents had lived.  The California trip started with a 
baby shower for a niece in Orange County.  Next was a brief 
visit with her sister-in-law at Sacramento.  A two-day 
reunion of college roommates took place in Sonoma with 
the others coming from Davis and Truckee in CA and the 
fourth from Sequim, WA.     

VERONICA WILSON: She sang with the Pops Choir 
and Orchestra at the Yavapai College Performance Hall the 
end of July and she continues to sing each week at church 
and do volunteer work 

TASHA CHENEY:  She traveled to Anchorage Alaska 
this summer for a cruise and also to Las Vegas.  We see on 
her Facebook page that she posted as of July 28 that there 
were 28 days until her wedding.  Congratulations! See her 
photos below. 
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MEMORIAL AND TRIBUTE TO WALLY TURNER

Heyde Class, Wally’s daughter, standing by the 
memorial table for her mother in Sedona.   

Wally Turner 

     Eta Chapter lost a good friend and wonderful member this June - Wally Turner.  She moved to Arizona a few years ago 
to be closer to her daughter, Heyde, who lives in Sedona.  Wally was an active member of DKG and was serving on the 
International and State Non-dues Revenue Committees.  She had been a former DKG State President for Oklahoma and 
held offices in our own Eta chapter.  She was an integral part of our team that organized the Arizona State Convention this 
past April in Prescott and she even hosted our May chapter meeting at her home in Sedona.  No one knew she was dealing 
with complications from blood clots and breast cancer. 

     Two memorials were set up to honor her - one in Sedona in July and another in Oklahoma in August.  Several Eta 
members and DKG State officers attended the Sedona memorial organized by Wally’s daughter, Heyde Class, and Wally’s 
sister and family.  They had a very nice display of photos and memorabilia from Wally’s life at the memorial.   

     Linda Spellman with help from Sherry Alimi-Kent put together a lovely Explosion Memory Box tribute to Wally that 
held photos. Linda also wrote and posted a wonderful tribute to Wally on our website:  http://etachapteraz.weebly.com/
uploads/1/4/4/3/14436328/memory_of_wally.pdf 

Heyde and Wally in 1991 

http://etachapteraz.weebly.com/uploads/1/4/4/3/14436328/memory_of_wally.pdf
http://etachapteraz.weebly.com/uploads/1/4/4/3/14436328/memory_of_wally.pdf
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DKG members from Prescott and Phoenix stop for lunch in Cottonwood at the Tavern Grill after Wally’s memorial.
Lori Good (State Non-Dues Revenue Committee Chair), Norma Bauer, Alice Reule (State President), Joyce Moore,  

Marge Threewit (State Treasurer) , and Steve Kent (Sherry Alimi’s husband).

Marilyn Jenkins, Sherry Baca, Barbara Scott, Helen McDowell, Pam Dickerson, and Chris Fonoti
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Congratulations to Eta Chapter’s Jenda Ballard who is pictured above at the right with her Unified Sports Team.  The photo 
and following article appeared in the July 2, 2018 issue of the Daily Courier.    

Chino Valley High School’s Unified Sports team is a team, which pairs students with and without intellectual disabilities to 
compete together in Special Olympic competitions. 

Coach Jenda Ballard states, “In five years, we have established not only a well-rounded program that has changed the 
climate of our school but one that also reaches out to other schools in Arizona to help them in their efforts to bring the 
Unified experience to their school and community.” 

Senior partner, David Gehman was chosen as the AIA Champions Unified Partner of the Year. David shares, “Unified 
Sports has changed my life and has helped me to understand what God wants me to do in my future. The friendships I have 
made in Unified, will last a lifetime.” 

CVHS Unified Sports team was also chosen as the Unified Sports Team of the Year at the AZCentral Sports Awards in May. 
At the awards ceremony, Coach Ballard thanked CVHS for including our Unified Sports team in the life of CVHS. In 
addition, Special Olympics USA recognized CVHS as a National Unified Champion School in June. This program 
recognizes schools across the country for having Unified Sports programs where students compete together in sports and 
also promotes whole-school engagement while developing sustainable Youth Leadership. 

CVHS held several events that contributed to their recognition such events as the Miracle Minute fundraiser that raised 
over $1,000 in one minute for our Unified team and the CVHS Yearbook titled, “We Are Unified” to honor the efforts our 
school makes to promote inclusion. 

“I am blessed and honored to be part of this team. Our athletes and partners have truly “unified” CVHS,” shared Coach 
Luci Swope. CVHS will receive a banner to go up in their gym this fall to celebrate this national recognition.

JENDA BALLARD’S CHINO VALLEY SPORTS TEAM RECOGNIZED  
BY SPECIAL OLYMPICS USA AS THE UNIFIED SPORTS TEAM OF THE YEAR  
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TENTATIVE PROGRAMS FOR 2018-2019 

Aug. 19, 2018 – Sunday, 2:00 p.m. Location:  Prescott Country Club Property Owners Building, 1133 Old Chisolm Trail, 
Dewey, AZ 86327.   Committee:  Finance plus Arts & Music.  RSVP to Helen McDowell at 928-308-2317.  Program:  
Launch Pad Teen Center with Courtney Osterfelt.  Sherry Alimi has confirmed program and Joyce/Donna confirmed location. 

Sept. 15, 2018 – Saturday, 9:30 a.m.  No food will be served but water and coffee will be available. Location:  Embry Riddle 
Aeronautical University, 3700 Willow Creek Road, Prescott, AZ   RSVP to Georgia Davidson at 928-277-8234.  Program:  
Planetarium. Linda Cramer will confirm program and location as soon as ERAU Fall Schedule is completed. 

Oct. 16, 2018 – Tuesday, 5 p.m.  Location:  Sacred Heart School, 131 N. Summit Avenue, Prescott AZ.   
Committee:  Communication.  RSVP to Sherry Baca at 928-713-3684.  Program:  Possible Initiation.  Presentation by 
Debora Black, Prescott Police Chief.  Linda Cramer has confirmed speaker and Pam Dickerson has confirmed location. 

Oct. 27,  2018 – Saturday; Omicron State Fall Workshop.  Moon Valley High School, 3625 W. Cactus Rd., Phoenix, AZ 
85029. 

Nov. 3, 2018 - Saturday, 9:30 a.m. (Refreshments at 9 a.m.)  Location:  StoneRidge Community Center, 1300 StoneRidge 
Drive, Prescott Valley, AZ.  Committee:  Membership.  RSVP to Sherry Alimi at 928-830-2718.  Program:  Sit & Be Fit 
with YMCA’s Pam Bellsmith.  Sherry Alimi has confirmed speaker and Joyce has confirmed location. 

Dec. 2, 2018 – Sunday, 12:30 p.m. (Lunch served at 1:00 p.m.) Location:  StoneRidge Club House, 1601 N. Bluff Top Drive, 
Prescott Valley, AZ.  RSVP to Joyce Moore at 928-759-7106.  Program:  Christmas Dinner and Social; Christmas Boutique 
and Dress a Child.  Joyce has confirmed location. 

Jan. 12, 2019 – Saturday, 9:30 a.m.   Location:  Joyce Moore’s home, 7103 E. Lynx Wagon Road, Prescott Valley, AZ.  
Program:  Executive Board Meeting.  Everyone is welcome!  Potluck.  RSVP to Joyce Moore at 928-759-7106 

Feb. 5, 2019 – Tuesday, 5 p.m.  Location:  Sacred Heart School, 131 N. Summit Avenue, Prescott, AZ.  Followed by dinner 
at Prescott Brewing Company.  Program:  Yavapai County Art Students.  RSVP to  Helen McDowell at 928-308-2317.  
Sherry A. to reserve PBC.  Pam Dickerson has confirmed location. 

Mar. 2, 2019 – Saturday, 9:30 a.m. (Refreshments at 9 a.m.) Location:  StoneRidge Community Center, 1300 StoneRidge 
Drive, Prescott Valley, AZ.  Committee:  World Fellowship.  RSVP to Bonnie Waterer at 928-717-2937.  Program:  
Essential Oils presented by Lynne Kincaid.    Sherry A. has confirmed speaker.  

Apr. 6, 2019 – Saturday, 9:30 a.m.  Location:  StoneRidge Community Center, 1300 StoneRidge Drive, Prescott Valley, AZ.  
Committee:  Educational Excellence.  Brunch will be done as a potluck.  RSVP to Georgia Davidson at 928-277-8234.  
Program:  Honors Brunch - Georgia Davidson with help from Sherry Alimi and Linda Cramer.   Speaker to be determined. 

May 4, 2019 – Saturday, 9:30 a.m.  Location:  Watters Garden Center, 1815 W. Iron Springs Rd, Prescott, AZ. 
RSVP to Pan Dickerson at 808-372-1400.  Program:  Summer Gardening - make your own container garden ($25).   
Afterwards, brunch and meeting at 11:00 a.m., Prescott Family Diner, 520 Miller Valley Road, Prescott, AZ. Sherry B. has 
confirmed program and brunch location. Headcount must be in to Watters two weeks before. 

June 7-9, 2019 – Friday-Sunday.  Omicron State Convention, Radisson Suites Hotel, Tucson. 

*************** 
TENTATIVE TAYLOR HICKS WORKDAYS - WEDNESDAYS, 2:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Sept. 19, 2018         Oct. 24, 2018                 Jan. 16, 2019           April 10, 2019 



PAGE �                     ETA CHAPTER OF DELTA KAPPA GAMMA                  AUGUST 201811

Karla Cruz - 5th-6th Grade at Skyview School 

Markers - like Crayola 

Sheet Protectors for learning center info 

Color Pencils 

Thin and thick markers 

Pink erasers 

Lamps (small lamps to use in order to avoid 
use of the overhead fluorescent lights) 

Washable paints (tempura) and brushes 

Headphones  

Paper Mache 

Rubber Cement 

Natalie Lusson - Kindergarten at Sacred Heart School 

(Natalie wants to create a center-based Kindergarten 
classroom.)  

Various seating, furniture; bean bags, shelves (Please 
ask Natalie what she needs, specifically). 

Magnifying glasses, STEM materials 

Scopes that students can put right over objects to 
magnify 

Blocks, connectors and other hands-on manipulatives 

Play dough and various books 

EARLY CAREER EDUCATORS ADOPTED BY ETA CHAPTER 
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Eta Chapter Finance Committee Recommendations, July 2018  
INCOME   Last Year (17-18)       Budget (18-19) 
Chapter dues (36 A/3 R)  $ 594.00  $  570.00 
State/Int’l dues (36 A/3 R)   2566.00    2469.00 
Fund raising     
 Boutique         838.25      100.00 
 World Fellowship Fund         0.00      150.00     
 Misc donations (gen’l fund)    294.35       N/A 
 In & Out    1648.45                   N/A 
 Grant/Scholarship donations         598.00     550.00 
TOTAL INCOME    6539.05   3839.00                  
Available cash carryover                            714.10    1992.54** 
TOTAL FUNDS                7253.15    5831.54_       
(less dues & fees for State/Int’l.)           (2535.00)                           (2469.00)       

Total cash     4718.15     3362.54  

Held in reserve, for grant-in-aid or 

Scholarship      $1305.56                   383.56 
Grant donations              598.00          550.00 
Available for grant               _1905.56           ___ 933.56 
** these numbers are unusually high; some payments for 2017-18 were overlooked 
(WFF; convention expense reimbursements) 
EXPENSES   Last Year (17-18)       Budget (18-19) 
Yearbook     $  121.38 $    130.00 
Postage            52.84         50.00 
Supplies         133.96       130.00  
Scrapbook           - 0 -         - 0 - 
President’s Courtesy Fund         - 0 -         25.00 
Travel to workshops, convention         60.00       150.00 ** 
Workshops, convention        - 0 -      1450.00 **  
Donations        1600.00*        100.00 
Honors Program         N/A           75.00 
In & Out        1648.45                N/A 
Misc.                          - 0 -                   N/A 
Program/Meeting Place Rental         - 0 -       - 0 - 
Total expenses      3616.63      2110.00 
(dues & fees for State/Int’l)   (2535.00)        ($    2469.00) 
 Contingency fund           1252.54    
TOTAL    $6151.63 $__5831.54_____ 
* Grant-in-aid/Scholarship:    $1500.00          next year 
* art students,       $100.00          $   100.00 
prepared by: Carol Stafford (chair), Ellen Close, Joyce Moore (president), Janeth Dow, 
and Norma Bauer (treasurer) 
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Omicron State Calendar 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2018 
Omicron State Fall Workshop 

Moon Valley High School 
3625 W. Cactus Road 
Phoenix, AZ  85209 

FRIDAY, JUNE 7, 2019, 12 NOON 
DKG Exchange Meeting 

JUNE 7-9, 2019 
Friday through Sunday 

Omicron State Convention 
Radisson Suites Hotel 

Tucson, Arizona 

JULY 17-20, 2019 
Southwest Regional Conference 

Costa Mesa, California 

Eta Chapter Officers 
2018-2020 

President 
 Joyce Moore  (928) 759-7106 

First Vice-President 
Georgia Davidson (928) 925-3810   

Second Vice President 
Sherry Alimi-Kent   (928) 830-2718 

Recording Secretary 
Helen McDowell   (928) 308-2317   

Treasurer 
Norma Bauer    (928) 713-5401     

 Parliamentarian 
  Barbara Scott   (928) 899-7955 

Past President 
Mary Fiebiger (928) 710-9296 

Mission Statement
The Delta Kappa Gamma Society 

International promotes professional and 
personal growth of women educators and 

excellence in education

State Theme
Hearts + Hands = Harmony

International Theme
DKG - Leading Women Educators 
Impacting Education Worldwide

USE THESE WEBSITES 

Omicron State 
http://www.deltakappagamma.org/AZ/ 

DKG Arizona  
Facebook  

DKG 
www.dkg.org 

DKG Foundation 
www.dkgef.org/ 

ETA Chapter 
http://etachapteraz.weebly.com 

COLLABORATIVE CONNECTIONS HOURS NEEDED 
Pat Buckley requests that you please email her at the end of each month 
your collaborative connection hours.  These are volunteer hours you do in 
the community, at church, with your school, etc.  She needs the following 
information emailed to her at hiram2173@msn.com. 

NAME         MONTH      LOCATION(S)       NUMBER OF HOURS 

ARIZONA THEME 
Hands + Heart = Harmony

http://www.deltakappagamma.org/AZ/
http://www.dkg.org
http://www.dkgef.org/
http://etachapteraz.weebly.com
http://www.deltakappagamma.org/AZ/
http://www.dkg.org
http://www.dkgef.org/
http://etachapteraz.weebly.com

